
WAC 296-307-37805  Identification and use of safety-related work 
practices.  Safety-related work practices must be used to prevent 
electric shock or other injuries resulting from either direct or indi-
rect electrical contacts, when work is performed near or on equipment 
or circuits that are or may be energized. The specific safety-related 
work practices must be consistent with the nature and extent of the 
associated electrical hazards.

(1) When an employee may be exposed to live parts, they must be 
deenergized before the employee works on or near them, unless deener-
gizing introduces other hazards or is infeasible due to equipment de-
sign or operational limitations. Live parts that operate at less than 
50 volts to ground need not be deenergized if there will be no in-
creased exposure to electrical burns or to explosion due to electric 
arcs.
Note 1: Examples of other hazards include deactivation of emergency alarm systems, shutdown of hazardous location ventilation equipment, or 

removal of illumination for an area.
Note 2: An example of work that may be performed on or near energized circuit parts because of unfeasibility due to equipment design or operational 

limitations is testing of electric circuits that can only be performed with the circuit energized.

(2) If the exposed live parts are not deenergized (for reasons of 
increased or additional hazards or unfeasibility), other safety-rela-
ted work practices must be used to protect employees who may be ex-
posed to the electrical hazards involved. Such work practices must 
protect employees against contact with energized circuit parts direct-
ly with any part of their body or indirectly through some other con-
ductive object. The work practices must be suitable for the voltage 
level of the exposed electric conductors or circuit parts.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.010, 49.17.040, 49.17.050, and 
49.17.060. WSR 20-21-091, § 296-307-37805, filed 10/20/20, effective 
11/20/20. WSR 97-09-013, recodified as § 296-307-37805, filed 4/7/97, 
effective 4/7/97. Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.040, [49.17.]050 and 
[49.17.]060. WSR 96-22-048, § 296-306A-37805, filed 10/31/96, effec-
tive 12/1/96.]

Certified on 2/20/2023 WAC 296-307-37805 Page 1


		2023-02-21T18:15:24-0800
	Electronic transmittal




